

NELSON MANDELA MUSEUM MOURNS THE PASSING OF REV PROFESSOR NTSHINGWA



"It is with profound sadness that the Nelson Mandela Museum announces the passing of Reverend Canon Professor Ntshingwa on June 21, 2025. We mourn the loss of a visionary leader, dedicated stakeholder, and tireless advocate for preserving Nelson Mandela's legacy.

Rev. Ntshingwa played a pivotal role in uniting the Council of Churches to champion Mandela's legacy, fostering a spirit of collaboration and shared purpose. His dedication and expertise significantly contributed to the museum's programmes commemorating Mandela's life and times.

Through his tireless efforts, the museum has earned respect and honor from the Ministry, solidifying its position as a guardian of Mandela's heritage. We remember Rev. Ntshingwa's passion, wisdom, and commitment to preserving our shared history.

May God grant comfort and peace to his family, friends, and colleagues during this difficult time. We take solace in the words of Scripture: "Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be comforted" (Matthew 5:4). And, "For I know the plans I have for you," declares the Lord, "plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future" (Jeremiah 29:11).

May Rev. Ntshingwa's legacy inspire continued dedication to promoting Mandela's values and ideals. May his memory be a blessing to us all."

We wish to convey our heartfelt condolences to his family and the church at large and our prayers are with them during this difficult time.

Lala ngoxolo Bhele Langa Khuboni...May Your Humble Soul Rest in Peace!